April 10, 2006
Assemblywoman Sally Lieber

274 Castro Street, Suite 202

Mountain View, CA 94041
RE: BAREC, 90 North Winchester Boulevard, Santa Clara

Dear Assemblywoman Lieber,
I am writing to ask your assistance on a health issue in my neighborhood.  I live near a 17-acre former agricultural research station that was operated by the University of California from 1928 to 2003.  In 2003 it was closed and the State of California, the current land owner, began the process of selling the property.  Soil testing on the site shows the soil is contaminated with dieldrin (one sample contained 8 times the EPA acceptable limit), an insecticide banned for all uses in 1987 due to it being linked to breast cancer and cancer of reproductive organs.  Dieldrin is persistent in the environment and in fatty tissue of animals for long periods of time, it binds tightly to soil and can travel long distances.  A local resident has conducted an informal survey of neighbors within a one block radius of the land and  has documented 17 cases of breast cancer and 3 of reproductive organ cancer in residents living in the area for more than 20 years.  
The Draft EIR has been released and the State plans to clean-up the dieldrin by removing contaminated topsoil.  My concern is that my neighborhood will be re-exposed to the carcinogen when the soil is disturbed. The California Department of Toxic Substances is the lead agency on the clean-up.  It concerns me that a STATE agency oversees the clean-up on STATE OWNED  land.  There is a safer way to clean-up the contamination but it requires more time, it is called phytoremediation and relies on the ability of plants to take up the toxin into their root systems and leaves, effectively removing it from the soil.  It even saves money; 20-80% the cost of traditional removal.*
It also concerns me that the state plans to sell the land to a developer who will then build homes and a park on this contaminated site. I am appealing to you, as my state representative, to assure that ALL PRECAUTIONS are taken in regards to the clean up of this very dangerous substance.  The neighborhood has already been exposed once, when the dieldrin was first applied, and there is no justification (monetary or otherwise) to expose them again. 
Thank you for your attention to this public health matter.
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* http://www.rtdf.org/public/phyto/phyprocs.htm 

